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Final conclusions: implications for further research

Many interventions have been studied for their effectiveness to improve antibiotic 
prescribing in hospitals. Future studies should compare different interventions 
(or simple versus multi-faceted ones) to each other. For improvement strategies 
initiated from outside the hospital, the involvement of local professionals is the 
main priority.

To measure the appropriateness of antibiotic use, we used quality indicator 
performance. We collected data by retrospective chart review and inserted these 
data in previously constructed algorithms to minimalize variation in assessment 
due to personal interpretation or preferences. Although these algorithms have 
been rigorously constructed, disadvantages of this method are that  assessment 
is retrospective, and potentially rightful deviations from the guideline may be 
disregarded, especially in complex treatment decisions. In addition, this method 
is very labour-intensive. Future studies should evaluate other methodologies to 
calculate quality indicators, and the introduction of the electronic patient file 
increases the possibilities to register ad hoc indicator performance, for example 
through directly incorporating necessary data elements from the electronic file.

The implementation of our novel competitive feedback strategy, introducing a 
competitive element of public reporting in individual feedback, appeared to be 
less time-consuming and equally effective in improving QI performance scores, 
compared to the implementation of the multi-faceted strategy. Therefore, the 
competitive feedback strategy deserves further study. It should be tested in a 
broader setting and should be compared to other forms of providing feedback, to 
assess which strategy is most efficient to achieve improvement, for example in 
antibiotic stewardship programs. 


